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Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
I write with a brief update on our return to school so far. Thank you for your continued 
cooperation with learning at Childwall Sports and Science Academy during the pandemic. 
 
 
Return: 
All children have returned to their learning in school wherever possible. We are currently 
continuing to operate in our bubbles and bubble zones, keeping contact with others to a 
minimum. Children and staff have tested in school in the first instance and have recently 
tested at home. Students report to be happy to be back in school and are engaging well 
with their teachers. We are pleased that a number of our students have engaged with 
support staff regarding mental wellbeing and bereavement in these very challenging 
times for us all. 
 
 
OFSTED: 
You will be aware that we welcomed OFSTED on Tuesday 23rd March 2021, for a formal 
remote Section 8 inspection. The aim of the inspection was to determine whether school 
leaders were taking appropriate and effective action during the current circumstances. 
Due to the quality assurance process that will take place, the outcomes of this inspection 
must remain confidential until I am notified otherwise. Rest assured I will share this 
information publicly once it is appropriate to do so. 
 
 
Lunches Autumn Term: 
Unfortunately, the necessary changes in operations for lunch time in Autumn term 1 has 
led to some delays in billing on Parent Pay for some families. Please accept our apologies 
for this inconvenience. Contact us in school if these bills present too much of a challenge 
at this time. Our finance team can support with a possible payment plan if required. 
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Next Steps: 

1. School will continue in the same format on our return after Easter. 
2. We will review our current operational procedures during the next half term 
3. Students and staff have been supplied with testing kits to allow for testing over 

Easter and for an essential test on the morning of returning to school, 12th of April. 
(I reiterate that students must not come to school if testing positive or feeling 
unwell.) 

4. All students must wear the Childwall PE kit when coming to school on days where 
PE is timetabled, until such a time where the changing rooms are available for use 
once again. 

5. Please ensure that lunches are ordered electronically for the whole week, if possible 
before 9am on Thursday 8th April in order for us to process these in time for the start 
of the new term. If you have selected for your child to have the same items each week, 
you do not need to reorder. 

6. Teacher Assessed Grades, (TAGs) will be formulated for Year 11, Year 12, and Year 
13 students, over the next few weeks. It is essential that these students make every 
effort to complete work as requested to allow staff to support students in obtaining 
the grade they deserve in the best way possible. 

 

Thank you once again for your support. I hope you have a restful Easter Break. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Ms J E Vincent 
Headteacher 


